
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

2015 is upon us, and it looks to be a year of challenges for Law Enforcement and 
their many supporters.  The Officers and Board Members of the 711 Club will do 
everything we can to keep this organization true to it's purpose.  While part of our 
mission is to provide whatever support we can to Law Enforcement agencies and  
recruits, it also includes the all important social aspect for our members who have 
dedicated so much of their lives to serving the community.  You have earned the right 
to gather and reflect and socialize with others who have shared this bond, and the 
711 Club will continue to be there for you. 
  
We have a group of high quality individuals serving on the Board.  Their names and 
contact info can be found in the newsletters and on the web site.  If you have any 
concerns or suggestions or requests, be sure to contact one of us and let us 
know.  We have some good ideas for guest speakers in the coming months, and we 
are always open for suggestions.   Our January meeting featured a presentation by 
Sgt Kyle Hoertsch who supervises the Sex Offender Registration Detail.  In February, 
our guest will be Richard Stensrud, the CEO of County Retirement.  You won't want 
to miss this one. 

  
I want to again thank those of you who voted me into this 
position.  Our past Presidents have kept this organization 
going smoothly and I will try my best to carry on that  
tradition. 
  
See ya in February, 
  
-EE  (Earl Evans) 
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1. David Wilson, Mike Dutra, 

  Bill Schneider 

 

2. John Thompson 

 

4. Carl Stincelli 

 

5. Larry Laird 

 

6. Joe Rye 

 

8. Al Chidester, Dan Studebaker 

 

9. Larry Stamm, Michael Barroga 

 

11. Pat Ditlevsen, Robert McFarland 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontiernet.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5896 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1475 

patoneal@711club.org 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2015 

711 Club Officers 

Dues for 2015 
 

Dues for 2015 were due the end of December. So if you haven’t 
gotten them paid yet, Kathy will be looking for you. 
 
Remember your dues go a long way. They support the  
operation of the 711 Club and other charities of your choice. 
These include but not limited to: SSD academy classes, Law 
Enforcement Chaplaincy, The Bruce Verhoeven Fund, Sheriff’s 
Athletic league, Canfield Memorial fund, Pig Bowl (Dan Oliver), 
and Sheriff’s Toy Project and the 711 Club website. 
 

 
12. Charles Taverna 

 

16. Ron Howell 

 

17. Irv Hatfield, Gary Bottini 

 

18. Jeff Gordon 

 

21. Rich Peretti 

 

22. Ed Thomas 

 

25. Ron Cole 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

 Date: January 14, 2015  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 11:55 a.m. by President Earl Evans.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Chaplain Mindi Russell gave the blessing. 

Lunch was served at 12:15 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Earl Evans      NP Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  NP Vice President: Walt Horne     X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon      X Karlene Doupe 

  NP Secretary: Nancy Gust      X Judy Denton 

  X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault       X Larry Jarvis  

  X Past President: Dave Evans      X Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present: 40    Guests: 2 

 

Guest Speakers: Sgt. Kyle Hoerstch spoke on the Sexual Assault Felony Enforcement (S.A.F.E.) Team.  

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

The treasurer’s report is available at the meeting at any time. 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

Motions:  Since the last meeting was the Christmas dinner, there were no minutes. 

 

Old Business: 

There was no old business 

 

New Business: 

Chaplain Mindi announce that there would be a rally in support of Law Enforcement at the State Capitol on Sunday,  

January 18, 2015.  She invited everyone to show up, enjoy the speakers and wear blue in support of Law Enforcement. 

 

Sunshine Report:  

Jim Feusi had successful aortic valve surgery and should be home in a couple of days. 

Pat Divletsen’s sister Lulu passed away.  Many knew her from the old Pancake Circus. 

Bill Pesci of the D.A.’s Office passed away.  

Fred Ross’ wife passed away. 

Former Sheriff Glen Craig passed away while playing golf with friends in Arizona 

Mike Jenkins (Dr. J.) passed away. 

 

Certificates: 

A Certificate of Appreciation was presented to Chaplain Mindi for a previous talk she gave to the membership.  

A Certificate of Appreciation was presented to Sgt. Hoerstch for his talk on the duties of the S.A.F.E. Team. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for October were won by:  Cliff Lunetta, Clem Meier, Bill Cramer. 

  

Meeting Adjourned at 1:40 p.m.     

 

Next Meeting: February 11, 2015 at the SPOA  Banquet facility at  550  Bercut Drive at 11:00 a.m. with lunch at noon.  

 

Minutes Submitted by: Kathy Shannon for Nancy Gust, Secretary 



Next Meeting -  February 11th, 2015 
 

SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, February 5th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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711 Club Website Stats for 2014 

 

Month  Unique Number Pages  Hits  Bandwidth 

   visitors of visits  

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Jan 2014 420  643   1409  6374  494.89 MB 

Feb 2014 383  649  1222   5962   450.70 MB 

Mar 2014 419  735  1323  7233  552.25MB 

Apr 2014 420  686  1426  8045  633.51 MB 

May 2014 398  637  1557  9639  668.59 MB 

Jun 2014` 282  471    932  6210  367.47 MB 

Jul 2014 372  583  1189  8280  490.79 MB 

Aug 2014 274   431   1157  6612  446.74 MB 

Sep 2014 340  569   1423   8233   491.80 MB 

Oct 2014  515  1022   2331   11954   750.59 MB 

Nov 2014  429   866   1795   10665   677.93 MB 

Dec 2014  410   782   1383   9025   499.06 MB 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Total   4662   8074   17147   98232   6.37 GB 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

